
Airfoiler Meeting Minutes 
April, 2024 

 
The April meeting of the Coffee Airfoilers was held April 6th 2024 at the club field 
The Meeting was called to order at 10:11am by Club President Rudy Cummings.  
There were 9 members present. 
 
Club Treasurer Sandy Green was unable to attend - Club Secretary Paul Green 
read her report to the members present.  The club membership currently stands 
at 99 members.  A discussion about PayPal fees for dues paid on line resulted in 
a request to update the website.  Members who pay on line will be asked to pay 
their dues using the “Friends and Family” option when they pay dues. 
 

Old Business 
 

Revised By-Laws.  Club President Rudy Cummings called for a vote to adopt the 
revised bylaws.  The measure passed unanimously.  The new by-laws will be 
posted on the website. 

New Business 
 

Public Relations:  Ed West presented a flyer he had been working on the 
members.  The flyer is an invasion to the public to come learn to fly R/C 
airplanes.  A motions made and seconded to authorize up to $100 to print the 
flyers.  Ed will get pricing. 
 
Club Road sign.  Secretary Paul Green made a motion  the road sigh be moved 
forward from its current position and made double sided.  Club President 
reminded the members that this idea had beed discussed at the April 2023 
meeting, but was tabled.  He stated the sign needs to be made more visible.  
After some discussion, two sign companies were suggested for  estimates.  
Rudy stated he would take the sign and see what the cost would be to make a 
second sign made 
 
Fund Raiser/club promotion items.  Secretary Paul Green showed the members 
an example of a coffee mug and a t-shirt with the club logo. These items can be 
used as an ongoing fund raiser.  A discussion followed.  Randy Baker stated 
that Bill Crawford had done similar club logo products - with limited success. 
It was agreed to not make a motion to purchase mugs or t-shirts from club funds, 
but to make the cups and t-shirts available for anyone who wanted one to order. 



 
Flight Line Safety,  Ken Pertuis stated he had concerns about flight line safety 
with multiple planes in the air.  After discussion - Club President Rudy 
Cummings reminded everyone to review and follow our club Field Rules.  He 
also stated the our newly adopted By-laws offer a process to resolve any flight 
safety violations. 
 

Show and Tell 
 

Paul Green passed copies of the February “Model Aviation” magazine for 
everyone to see the article on our “Music City Warbirds and Classics” event held  
October 5-7 2023.  Fellow club member Stan Alexander is a staff writer for the 
magazine, and wrote a nice article about the event. 
 
With no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 10:51am 

  
 
 


